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        March 17, 2020
         
Re: Regulatory Report #74
COVID-19 (Corona Virus): As we prepare this newsletter it is still uncertain how the Corona Virus will impact on our industry. What is certain is that we will all have to undertake additional measures to protect employees, customers, business partners, our families and our communities. Has your office established additional cleaning protocols? Can people in your office work remotely from home if necessary? Can meetings (including driver training sessions) be held by teleconference? As other businesses put restrictions on non-essential business travel, how do trucking companies continue to safely make deliveries across North America? 
In terms of our attendances on your behalf, I am pleased to report that the Ontario Provincial Courts have introduced a temporary policy which will enable us to have pending court cases adjourned without your drivers having to attend in person. As we explained to many of you in a recent email, this policy went into effect March 16th and will remain in place until at least April 3rd. Please advise any of your drivers with upcoming Court dates, that their matter will be adjourned and a Notice of their new Court date will be sent by mail. They need not attend in Court. This will hopefully help to slow the spread of the virus (and has the added benefit of minimizing the impact of any eventual convictions on your CVOR.)
We will, of course, continue to keep you apprised of any further developments. 
A Housekeeping Matter: We have had the pleasure of working with many of you for over 28 years. For all that time, our firm has been banking with TD Canada Trust and payments from our clients have been routinely (and gratefully) deposited in the firm’s General or Trust Accounts. I am advised by bank management that they can no longer accept cheques payable to “The Michael Walker Law Office”….all payments of firm invoices must now be made payable to “Michael Walker” or “Michael Walker- General”. I can’t explain this ridiculous policy change but I also can’t fight it. Can you please bring this to the attention of your Accounts Payable departments? 
Thanks and I apologize for the inconvenience. 
Regulatory Report #73: In February of this year we reported to our clients regarding:

· The Truck Safety Blitz being conducted by the Ministry of Transportation and the Ontario Provincial Police

· The retirement of our colleague Jocelyn Leclerc in Quebec

· The Ontario Speed Limit Pilot Project temporarily raising the speed limit on a few Ontario highways
Regulatory Report #72: In November of last year we addressed:

· The CVOR Accident Review Panel

· Mandatory electronic reporting of inbound shipments at the border
Regulatory Report #71: In our April 2019 newsletter we discussed:

· A challenge to the constitutionality of the Victim Surcharge automatically added to Ontario fines

· Our colleague Brigette Emond in Quebec

· The new Canadian Greenhouse Gas fuel tax

· The 407 Toll Road Transponder
· The inevitable move to self-driving vehicles and the impact on our industry
Regulatory Report #70: Our February 2019 newsletter dealt with:

· More information regarding recreational cannabis use in Ontario

· New stiffer penalties for distracted driving

· The formula for calculating the Victim Surcharge added to Ontario fines
Regulatory Report #69: Our December 2018 mailing addressed:

· The recent LAT case of Gill International and the issue of inflated mileage numbers

· New rules for American drivers with old DWI convictions
As always, if any of these topics are of interest or if you didn’t get a copy of one of these mailings, please send a note to Michael@michaelwalkerlawoffice.com or go to the firm’s website where copies of the most recent newsletters have been posted. The website address is www.michaelwalkerlawoffice.com
Finally, the Tara Corporation’s annual invoice for acting as your registered agent-for-service-in-Ontario (for $150.00 US) was due February 1st. A reminder was included with our last newsletter. The majority of you have forwarded payment for which we are very grateful. A handful of invoices remain outstanding. If you are among those who have received a second reminder with this mailing, could you please forward payment as soon as possible….or alternatively, let us know if you are no longer coming to Ontario and no longer need Tara to act as your agent in this jurisdiction.  Thanks. 
______________________________

Michael Walker BSc., LLB

The Regulatory Report is intended as a report to clients and friends of the firm on legal developments affecting the transportation industry. It does not constitute an exhaustive legal study and should not be regarded or relied upon as individual legal advice or opinion. The author would be pleased to provide more specific information or individual advice on matters of interest to any reader. 

